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                                                            Public Hearing

  June 6, 2017

    5:30  P M

Mayor Rex Smith opened with the pledge of allegiance and Alderman Jewell Webb led with a prayer.
A duly noticed Public Hearing was held in the board room at Saltillo City Hall on Tuesday, June 6, 2017 at 5:30 P.M. to hear from Building and Zoning Administrator Brian Grissom and any other interested parties or objectors related to the request by Kim and Robbie Sandlin to re-zone their property (Parcel ID 054R-20-016-00) from a R-1 (Estate Residential District) to R-3 (Medium Density Residential District).  It is understood that the owner intends to apply for a Special Exception to install new duplex multi-family residence on the property if the zoning change is approved by the Board of Aldermen.  The decision on the possible special exception request will be made at a later date after a separate duly noticed public hearing on this specific issue takes place and upon due consideration by the Board of Aldermen.

Present for the hearing were Donald Cullum,  Terry Glidewell,  Brad Woodcock, Jewell Webb, Zoning Administrator Brian Grissom, City Clerk Mary Parker, City Attorney Chris Evans, Copey Grantham, Craig Sanders, Malcomb Driskill, Marvin Harris, Cindy Harris, Ben Harris, Elton Aarron, and Robby Sandlin.  

Mayor Smith opened the Public Hearing.   Mr. Grissom introduced the request by the Sandlins.  Jon Milstead from CDF was introduced and explained the criteria for re-zoning request.  Per the zoning ordinance Section 4.1.5 the burden is on the applicant to prove that the rezoning request meets these stated criteria:

(1) Conformance with the Comprehensive Plan;

(2) City utilities and sewer can accommodate the uses allowable in the requested zone;

(3) The allowable uses in the requested zone will not adversely affect the character of the area and result in a decrease of property values;

(4) That the request does not constitute “spot zoning”, as described herein.

Mr. Ben Harris, of 159 South St., asked the board to please consider not approving the request at this time, but to please wait until all properties in the subdivision can also request to be re-zoned from R-1 to R-3.  Otherwise, he stated that he did not have any objection to re-zoning the subject property from R-1 to R-3, and this included the indication that a special exception request would likely be made at a later date for the allowance of a duplex on the property.

Mr. Robbie Sandlin spoke to the board and reminded them the condition of the trailers that were on the property prior to their removal. He asked the board to please grant the request so that he could begin the process to ask for a special exception to place a duplex on the property.

Mayor Smith then inquired as to whether anyone else wished to be heard on the matter and hearing none he closed the public hearing and asked those in attendance to attend the regular called meeting of the mayor and board of aldermen to follow immediately.                                                                
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Mayor Rex Smith

ATTEST: _____________________________

   City Clerk Mary Parker
